01/06/2021 Sorrento Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes

Attending via Zoom were Rob Wilpan, Craig Clement, Jon Mickel, Kathi Moore, Joey Clark, Dwayne
Clement, Diana Gazis, Susan Clancy-Doughty, Daniel Doughty.

Rob read the minutes from 12/16/2020 meeting, who made a motion to approve minutes as read,
seconded by Craig. Unanimous vote.

Rob introduced the new Office Administrator, Kathi Moore, who started training on January 4. The new
office hours beginning Monday, January 11, 2021 are Mon, Tues and Wed 8 am to 4 pm, Thursdays 1 pm
to 6 pm and Fridays 8 am to 12 noon.

Further discussion about street lights. Jon reported that the light at Short and Main Streets are working
without a globe; the light at Waukeag and Main is out. Rob suggested an inventory be taken of all town
lights (32 in total), with pole number and status.

Update on the Barbee Construction contract; Rob is unable to find it. Tabled.
Further discussion about the trash contract, Rob is looking for it. Tabled.

Further discussion about the Logix trailer, Rob stated it needs to be registered and added to the town’s
insurance policy.

Dwayne Clement gave an update on the heat in the Community Building. Tech did repairs on Monday
Jan 4; the issue has been fixed, including the damper motor. The smoke was caused by a bent flue
diverter.

Update on the pier lights. Rob suggested the issue be tabled until Harbormaster Lou Sutherland can
attend a Selectmen meeting so he can be the voice of the fishermen. The bright nuisance LED lights
have been replaced, with the cost covered by donations from citizens. The original lights were left in
place as an emergency backup. At the time, no fishermen expressed interest in using the original or new
lights during the winter. Rob made a motion to just turn off the lights, seconded by Craig. Jon raised a
concern to the motion, requesting further discussion on the matter. As a temporary solution, Rob made
a motion to turn both lights to the south pending an agreement with Lou, seconded by Craig.
Unanimous vote. An email will be sent to the Harbormaster.

Rob revisited the subject about the walk-up window being drafty and stated he felt it was not an issue.
Kathi said she notices a draft. Rob said he will come up with a solution. He also asked Dwayne to have a
set of keys for the town office made up for Kathi.

At 7:35 Rob made a motion to adjourn. Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted by Kathi Moore, Town Clerk
1/19/2021



